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NEWSLETTER OF THE ROCKY MOUNTAIN TRIUMPH CLUB

The Emails Went Out From the Collector Car Council of Colorado and the RMTC…

"My family and I are trying to get as many cars possible for this Sunday to do a drive-by parade for my father." My
father has been a part of car shows and cruises his entire life. He is currently in home hospice and we are unsure how
long he has left. The details are below if you know anyone who may want to join this short but very meaningful
cruise.  "Hey, we are planning a drive by parade...classic cars, muscle cars and motorcycles for my dad this weekend
(Sunday). If you are able to join this we are welcoming any and all cars and motorcycles. We are meeting at 1:00pm
at the Dairy Queen in Littleton”.  It was a sunny warm January day, five RMTC cars joined about 75 other vehicles
for the drive-by.  RMTC Attendees: Richard Martin, Mike & Barb McGuire, Ralph Malewska, Jeff Heller, Andrew &
Kitty Janiesch.

Photos by
Kitty Janiesch
and Jeff Heller

Anyone can notify
their bunch for an
impromptu drive,
do it!
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The Rocky Mountain Triumph Club LLC is devoted to the use, preservation and enjoyment of
Triumph automobiles and is a chapter of the Vintage Triumph Register. Most members are from
the Denver area and adjoining states. We promote “family” memberships, welcoming spouses
and children to all club activities.

Board Meetings are held on the
1st Monday evening of each month at
The New York Deli News, located at
7105 East Hampden Ave In Denver.
Dinner at 6pm, meeting begins at
7pm; all members welcome

Musings from the Gavel, by the PM

Greetings RMTC members, February 2021! But perhaps some
misgivings... how many of us and the public in general hoped
that 2021 would blossom without Covid? Well, we all knew that
was impossible but hope springs eternal! As winter leads into
spring, more and more of the population will have had the
opportunity to acquire the vaccine, be it Moderna or Pfizer. I will
receive my second injection on Monday, 25 January. Fingers
crossed, no side effects just like the first Moderna injection.

Let's all make an attempt to shower David Durstine (davidtr3tr4-
RMTC@yahoo.com) with our Triumph photos on 10 February , "Drive your
Triumph Day"! (Details on p.3) Whether you are hopefully out and about, parked
in the garage, or on jack stands, this is a day to celebrate our motor cars!
Hopefully the weather will be more like 2019 as opposed to last year's snowy
day! Andrew Janiesch, our events coordinator, will have a drive planned. (p.3)
Granted it will be midweek, but if you are not working, please participate.

Speaking of participating, our webmaster reported on 20 January that of the 122
club members, 85 responded while only 40 completed the recent survey. That is
roughly a 30% participation rate. We can do far better than that, and if you did
not complete the survey, please do. Our club will only be as strong as its
participating members. The RMTC is for all 122 members, not just the Board
and those that completed the survey. I recall my time having a Porsche and being
a member of the local Porsche Club. The meetings were always packed, drivers'
ed events very well attended as well as the club drives. We are members of
RMTC because we have an affection for our cars. Let's show that affection by
completing surveys, perhaps writing an article for the Herald, volunteering to
give a club meeting presentation once we are face to face, etc. Something as
mundane as "how I fixed the leaky top on my TR_ (heck, they all leak, right?)
would be a welcome addition for your newsletter.

– Cheers!  Richard

TECHNICAL ADVISORS

TR2 & TR3 - Wally Gamble
wallygamble@comcast.net

TR4 & TR4A - Jim Elbe
(719) 338-2683

jameselbe@aol.com

TR250 - Bob Becwar
(303) 279-3745

GT6 & TR6 - Andy DeVisscher
(303) 565-0031 /  tr6dev@q.com

TR7 - Terry Hughes
 (303) 810-1369

TR8 - Your name here
(303) 255-1254

Spitfire - Bob Mott
(303) 690-8714 / (303) 748-5160

Electrical - David Durstine
(303) 320-1506

davidtr3tr4-RMTC@yahoo.com

General - Bob Klie
(970) 630-9512

Colorado Springs - Jim Elbe
(719) 338-2683

jameselbe@aol.com

Birthday list is
provided by Kitty
Janiesch, 2021
Minister of
Membership.  Our
member count is 119.

FEBRUARY BIRTHDAYS

Seth  Gilbert  2/1  David  MacNee 2/17
Heather Adsit  2/2  David Sparks  2/18
Paul Norris   2/4  Lee Jennings  2/22
Debbie Bosler  2/6  Toody Lundin  2/22
Lindy Powell  2/6  Carl Stokes  2/23
David Roberts  2/7  Glennace Cohen 2/24
Nani Aspinwall 2/10 Sarah Levison  2/24
Diane Garber  2/10 Lilly Burkett  2/25
Kim Greenwood 2/12 Marty Cohen  2/27
Sonu Kansal  2/12February meeting will be

online via Zoom Feb 1st
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PLEASE JOIN AND SHARE THE ALL BRITISH CARS AND COFFEE FACEBOOK PAGE
FOR THE LATEST INFORMATION ON MEETING PLACES AND TIMES AND WEATHER UPDATES
SPEED READS is a transportation related book club devoted to armchair mechanics, auto enthusiasts,
vintage planes, trains and fans of historic racing. Hosted by the Forney Museum of Transportation and Ax
& Allies vintage car repair. FREE.  Hope you saw the January notice at Forney museum 6pm, or just join
and read at home www.goodreads.com search speed reading

RMTC EVENTS CALENDAR
By Andrew Janiesch

FEBRUARY
10TH – Drive Your Triumph Day
If we have dry weather & roads, please meet at 12:30 at the I70 & Ward Road park-n-ride. We will drive to a nearby
scenic spot to take a group photo to submit to VTR’s national magazine.  Please email, text or call Andrew Janiesch
if you plan on participating. In previous years, some of our members’ Triumphs have been featured on the cover & in
the magazine.   If it’s a snowy day the short drive will be canceled. Take a photo of it in your garage with the door up
and submit it to  driveyourtriumphday@gmail.com, along with your name, year and model of car, and location photo
was taken (city, state, country). The photos will then be published not only in our club newsletter, but also in USA’s
national magazine: Vintage Triumph Registry, and on the Drive Your Triumph Day
website: https://driveyourtriumphday.shutterfly.com .  This is actually an international event, there will be hundreds
of photos of Triumphs from around the world. The organizer, Rye Livingston, does a great job of organizing the
photos on the website, resulting in a great display of the world of Triumphs. So send a photo of your Triumph
wherever it may be and in whatever condition, so it can join with all of its family in photos.

The following is a list of activities we hope to have in 2021. We plan on adding more events to this list including
drives. If you are interested in planning a club drive or activity please contact Andrew so that he can get your event
added to the club calendar. Due to COVID restrictions current group gatherings are limited. Please check email blasts
for & the March newsletter for an updated schedule of events.
MAY

�� Spring Car Show
JUNE

�� Father’s Day Picnic
�� ACC

JULY

�� Highway Clean Up
SUMMER 2021

�� Movie Manor 2 Day Trip
SEPTEMBER

�� Conclave
FALL 2021

�� Chili Cook-off
DECEMBER

�� Holiday Party

Collections Forney Museum <collections@forneymuseum.org>
To: Bookclub
Mon, 18 Jan at 10:03 am

Hello everyone,
Hope you are all doing well.  I wanted to send this RSVP form for February's meeting to keep
track of attendance, it is accessible through the link below.  This meeting will be a hybrid event
with the option to participate either virtually or in person at the Forney.  For those who check the
virtual option on the form, I will send the zoom link to you.

I am really excited to show everyone some examples of the types of early bicycles mentioned in
the book, Boston's Cycling Craze!

RSVP: https://forms.gle/QavxXjBiriofqdJ48

Kind Regards,
Nicole Bleau
Collections Manager
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1/4/21 RMTC BOARD MEETING MINUTES

Attendees: Richard Martin, David Durstine, Bill Gillespie, Andrew
Janiesch, Kitty Janiesch, Jeff Heller and guest Mike McGuire
Absent: Bob Mott, Eric Malewska

Richard opened the Zoom meeting at 7:04 p.m. The following items were
discussed:
General discussion on COVID restrictions and vaccines

�� ZOOM – Kitty Janiesch & David Durstine shared some pro’s & cons
along with the cost for the club to upgrade from using the free version of
Zoom to the paid Pro version, which has some time and user limitations.
The cost is $14.99 per month per license.

�� MEMBERSHIP – Kitty asked the previous board members to clarify how long the waived fees for member-
ship lasted. She also asked the board their input for 2021 Membership fees. Even with reduced activities, there
are still standing expenses such as the mailbox, website, insurance, and  LLC fees  We hope to resume in-per-
son activities as gathering restrictions are reduced, and vaccinations become common. After a brief discussion,
Jeff Heller moved to resume charging Membership fees beginning Jan 1, 2021. Bill Gillespie 2nd the motion.
Motion passed unanimously.

�� WEBSITE – Board discussed of Andrej’s annual analytics report of our website traffic. Suggestion to publish
some of the details in a future newsletter was mentioned. Along with noting the most visited page is our classi-
fieds page. There were a few questions regarding the Website’s FORUM. Jeff Heller will follow up with An-
drej to send a Survey to RMTC members to measure members’ interest in participating in Zoom general
meeting as well as members’ access to Zoom.

�� EVENTS – Andrew shared that he spoke to Nancy Vogel regarding the club’s annual Chili Cookoff, which
was not scheduled due to COVID restrictions against large group gatherings. Nancy said she & Brooks will
consider hosting this event in the fall.

Meeting Adjourned 7:45 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
Kitty Janiesch, Minister of Membership

Please note that the regular dues payment cycle will start again, effective January 2021.
Please contact any board member for the Zoom login information. Depending upon how long COVID19
precautions are in place, and until we can find a new meeting place, we may also try a general meeting over Zoom
video at some point. Please forward any comments you may have to any board member.

There will be no General
Meeting until further notice.

Piccolo’s has downsized out of
their meeting room space. We
are looking for a different
meeting place.
Please help us with ideas!

Rocky Mountain Triumph Club 2021 Board
Prime Minister - Richard Martin
Vice-Prime Minister - Eric Malewska
Minister of Letters - Bob Mott
Treasurer - Jeff Heller
Events Coordinator - Andrew Janiesch
Minister of Membership - Kitty Janiesch
Newsletter Editor - David Durstine
Regalia Officer - Bill Gillespie
Newsletter Publisher - Tom Willson
Webmaster - Andrej Galins

RMTC
Treasurer's
Report
This report is
available for
inspection at the
Board Meeting
and at the General Meeting,
or by special request.
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 FOR SALE / WANTED
Free for members; Non-member ads are $10/month.

Submit adds at ROCKYMOUNTAINTR.ORG

FOR SALE;  Triumph TR6 and TR4 Parts; (updated)
�� New re-chromed front bumper for 1973 up or will

work on all TR6s from 69 to 76, New: make offer
�� Rear bumper 69-72, really nice: make offer
�� Roll bar, new mounts behind the seats on the flat

package tray area, fits both TR4 and TR6 make
offer

�� Glove box, new still in box, fits both TR4 and TR6,
maker offer

�� TR6 below the door rocker panel chrome strip pair,
very nice condition: make offer

�� Hard tops:  2 different tops need work, fair
condition, fit TR4 or TR6 $125.00 for both tops

Need to sell, moving to Grand Junction very soon,

Call Tony Cooper 303.434.1425      11-20

FOR SALE; 1979 Triumph TR7 $7995.00/Best Offer
All original w/ 42,500
miles, it runs and
drives great. Original
Paint Exterior Green –
Interior Beige - Black
Top. Exterior excellent
condition  - 5 speed- 4 Cylinder,
No Rust- mechanically sound
car. Premium sound system,
Bucket Seats - New front
suspension parts- New tires,
many new parts and struts.
Interior is in excellent condition
– Some driver seat wear, all gauges
and controls are working, original
owner’s, workshop manuals and dealer
sticker. I have owned the car since
1990- Garage kept, pampered driver’s
car- only driven in the summer
months. Runs well- fun to drive.
Looking for a good home for a Triumph enthusiast. Recent
change of status need to make room for another car. Please
Contact me if you’re interested in more information.

Email jim.demarc@comcast.net  Cell 720.391.1294  11-20

FOR SALE; 1970 Spitfire

I'm in a bind and need help. My 1970 Spitfire was in the
process of being restored by my brother-in-law when he
passed away unexpectedly. My main challenge has been
that it’s out of state. I hope to find someone that can
gather and take all of the pieces, including extras, for a
reasonable price. I’ve put a lot of money into it – way
more than it’s worth, I know. I need to get it off of my
sister's property as soon as possible; otherwise, all will
be completely lost.

Serious inquiries only, please, call or text 214-563-4227,
or email vcbennett1@gmail.com.

Asking $5000          02-21

FOR SALE, 1974 TR6
Sadly, we must part with our lovingly restored 1974
Triumph TR6. Starts up quickly every time, runs amaz-
ing! 4 speed manual transmission with a tall 4th gear, in
line 6 cylinder (80mph @ 3200 rpm) New Michelin red
stripe tires, newly upholstered leather seats, body is dent
and rust free, fresh paint, glass perfect, engine clean and
tight! A blast to drive, but you already know that! Driv-
en 75,000 miles. Spends the winter in the garage and
stays covered in the summer under a covered carport.
Many spare parts, covers, and manuals included.
Asking $15,000.
Please email twinsncats@hotmail.com.
Located in central Denver. Shown by appointment,
masks required for test drives.  12-20
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More About the Activities of Your RMTC Board

We all are really missing the social gatherings side of our club, however, that doesn't mean that
the RMTC board is coasting. Board members have plenty to do, and as always, members are
invited to board meetings to see for yourself. A few examples of our activities;

Your treasurer Jeff Heller produces a number of very professional and informative monthly
reports and spreadsheets that track RMTC finances and budgeting aids. This data is available for
inspection by any member. We no longer put a summary in the newsletter, to avoid spammer
attempts to submit bogus claims or related nuisances.  Jeff also invoices our advertisers, and has
untangled some LLC tax matters. If you are doing business with an outfit you like, please ask if
they would like to place a $50 add in the Herald. (For the whole year!)..show them a copy.

Our previous and current Events Coordinators, Sharon Robinson and Andrew Janiesch, have been really frustrated attempting
to plan events in this time of social distancing and COVID19-related precautions and restrictions...hard to have events when
basically none are allowed. As vaccinations become more common, we will resume activities as soon as possible. Please
contact Andrew if there is some activity that you could host, such as a belated spring tune-up etc. Meanwhile, informal drives
and drive-bys come up from time to time, watch your email for a chance to get outside with your car.

Kitty Janiesch has on-going membership renewals to track and sending reminder letters. She is also a spreadsheet ace, and
produces reports such as the marques and city count you see in this issue. Kitty has been the lead to facilitate member online
activities such as our Zoom account. That has made it much easier for board meetings, and for a general meeting if there is
interest in that, before we can all gather again.

Andrej Galins continues to support our other online presence, keeping the RMTC website up to date, and sending out more
than the usual short notice information emails during this COVID19 time. Hopefully you saw and responded to the recent
survey regarding our online activities, results of the website analytics are reported by Andrej in this issue of the Herald.

Andrej also publishes the online version of the Herald, and Tom Willson does the manual labor of getting the print version
printed, assembled, stamped and mailed every month, while working full time on the road. We are fortunate that Tom
continued to do this work when no else stepped up. The Herald is the voice of the RMTC, it is one of our most visible
presences to the world, so these members are a critical part in providing that visibility of the RMTC. Hopefully our
membership is appreciative that there is a mostly steady stream of reports and articles provided by a small but vital group of
members for your newsletter. Anyone can contribute newsletter material, you are encouraged to email photos of work on your
car or material of technical interest, or other items our members would like to see. Casual efforts are fine.

And the members who herd this group of cats are Richard Martin and Eric Malewska. As noted above, your board members all
keep busy, so when an extra hand is needed, or an ultimate decision must be made, our PM and VPM are there for us.

SIGN UP FOR THE CLUB MEMBERSHIP AT: ROCKY MOUNTAINTR.ORG
MEMBERSHIP FEES ARE  $35 PER YEAR W/NEWSLETTER IN EMAIL ONLY FORMAT; $50 PER YEAR

WITH PAPER COPY MAILED TO YOUR ADDRESS

The Vintage Triumph Register (VTR)

Club members are encouraged to join the VTR: Benefits Include:
� Receive the bi-monthly Magazine, “The Vintage Triumph”

� Free Classified ads
� Access to VTR’s staff of Technical Consultants

� Discounts on Vintage Car Insurance
� VTR Regalia

��Participation in National Conventions
Join by sending $35.00 to:

  The Vintage Triumph Register, PO Box 655, Howell, MI 48844 or at www.vtr.org
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RMTC Vehicle Home Towns
Did you ever wonder how many Triumphs live in your neighborhood? And what is the geographic center of our
membership? How to plot this data onto a map is beyond the talents of your editor, but somebody somewhere knows
how to do it. Many thanks to our spreadsheet ace Kitty Janiesch, for building this report from the membership list.
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RMTC Car Counts
If you haven’t already guessed, the previous and following pages are the statistics edition of the Herald. Now you can
see how many of your type Triumph are in the club, without having to scan the membership roster looking for your
car. We no longer have an 1800, or a Stag, or a Standard 10, but all the more common varieties are well-represented.
Once more, many thanks to Kitty Janiesch for slicing and dicing this data from our membership roster.
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Continuing with the statistics theme, the board wanted to get a sense of what the comfort factor is with the
membership for using Zoom types of meetings. It is unknown when normal activities and gatherings can resume, but
it could be well into the summer. Meanwhile, the board did not want to proceed with online tools for meetings and
communications if it would exclude our members.  Our webmaster Andrej Galins, setup an email survey for our
questions. Also, we would like more activity on the RMTC website while in-person gatherings are restricted. About
half of our membership completed the survey, your responses are shown below. Actually, if most of our membership
are couples, and one of the household couple completed the survey, the response was better than half, thank you! This
data is a bit of an eye chart, if you have the PDF version, Ctrl + plus key will zoom it in, depending on your app.

Question #6
How often do you
look at the website?
Never/Rarely….16
Monthly….…....12
Weekly.…....….. 3
Did Not Answer..6

Question #7
What is most important
to you when looking at
the website?
Events..……........16
Did Not Answer...12
Information.……... 5
Pictures….……..... 3
Advertisements….. 3

Question #9
What would you like to
see on the website that
isn't now there?
Nothing...….……....26
Pictures..….………... 5
Tech Info.….……..... 3
Forum...….…...…..... 3
List of Vendors…….. 1
Member directory….. 1

Thanks to Jeff Heller for
compiling these counts.
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These graphs show counts of the visits to the RMTC website and what was viewed. I know this is another eye chart,
PDF viewers can zoom in using Ctrl & Plus key. Note that there is no personally identifiable information available,
the website only knows what type of software connected to it, the same as all websites you access.

More Statistics, about usage of the RMTC website

Welcome | Classified | Herald | Technical | Events | Photos |   Forum | Membership

This graph shows the source of the website visit, such as Email, web search, social media, direct address

This graph shows the monthly counts of the website visits

Most visit are from
PCs/MACs/laptops,
then smartphones,
then tablets

Most visits are by
direct navigation,
then by Google
etc

Thanks to webmaster
Andrej Galins for
running these analytics.
They show lots of
interest in the classifieds,
and areas where we can
improve our contact
within  the membership
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Rocky Mountain Triumph Club
PO Box 300426
Denver, CO 80203-0426

CCCC Corner
Collector Car Council of

Colorado, Inc.
Dedicated to the preservation of

automotive history

www.collectorcarcouncil.com

Please visit the CCCC website for contact
information for the officers, the complete
minutes from the monthly meeting and a
listing of upcoming events and shows

Next Meeting:  There may be a meeting in
February, probably via Zoom. This one and
later meets will probably be a combination
of Zoom and in-house.

Mecum Auction:  Mecum has set the dates for
their Denver auction to be April 13-14.

(RMTC members - note that you are free to
attend the CCCC meeting live or via Zoom)

Edited (for space) minutes of the January 6 CCCC Meeting
Due to Corona-19 virus lockdown, this was a “hybrid” meeting, partially in-
house at the Forney Transportation Museum in Denver and partly via Zoom.
Approximately 45 clubs were represented, 30 at the Forney and 15 via
internet.  This constituted a quorum. All in-house attendees had forehead
temperatures taken; masks were worn, and social distancing was followed.

Legislative:  Leo Boyle reported that the Colorado Legislature will convene
on January 13th for swearing in, but will then adjourn and reconvene on
February 16th, depending up the Covid-19 situation.  He is not aware of any
proposed legislation that would affect the car collecting hobby.

2021 Budgets:  Tom Kay presented the proposed budgets for the Operating,
Legislative, Car Show and Swap Meet, and Cruise Accounts.  Recognizing the
financial difficulties due to lack of certain fund-raising in 2020 and 2021, Leo
Boyle has offered to be “furloughed” for the time being.  He intends to still
monitor bills at the Legislature and will advice CCCC of those that could
affect us but he will not actively be involved with attending hearings.  His
furlough will reduce the cost to the CCCC, and we have thanked him for his
generous offer at this time.

Forney Museum:  Several representatives expressed concern about the
financial stability of the Forney, since the museum has suffered from the
lockdowns.  So far as we know, the Forney will continue, and in fact the
Pontiac and Model T Clubs will have displays this year.

Airport Show and Swap Meet:  The event is tentatively set for August 14.
The 2021 Havana Cruise will not take place.
Dues for 2021 will remain the same and the Assessment for legislative activity
will be reduced from $4 per club member to $1 per member.


